Geological Society of Connecticut (GSC)

Minutes from Monday November 24, 2008 

Organizational meeting held at Dinosaur State Park
Present: Gail Batchelder, Janet Stone, Jelle DeBoer, Ralph Lewis, Randi Steinem, Peter LaTourneau and Meg Enkler

There was discussion about the goals of the organization. Janet and Gail talked about what was going on in other New England States that have similar organizations.  There is a lot of information available on the web that we could use for our organization.

It was suggested that we meet biannually or quarterly and that one meeting be an annual meeting with a speaker and one meeting be a field trip.  We would target geology professors at all universities and colleges, students, government workers (DEP, USGS) and geologists working for private consulting firms.  Membership fee should be kept low, perhaps $15 student, $20 government and $30 professional.

Some of the activities that the organization might get involved with could include:

· Fund student research

· Provide scholarships

· lobby the legislature on a variety of issues related to geological resources

· Look into licensing for professional geologists

· Sponsor events/workshops that would allow members to get continuing education credits

· Help put together a publication on special geologic sites “geotopes”.  Jelle has already started this project but could certainly use help. The group could then lobby the legislature to help get protection for, and ensure public access to, these unique sites.

Gail agreed to put together a draft first announcement to be sent out to potential members of the organization, and one to be sent to potential corporate sponsors. She will email the draft announcements to other members of the committee for their input.  Committee members should be compiling lists of e-mail addresses (and any other info) of potential GSC members and email these to Gail who will be putting them into an Access database.

Randy agreed to act as interim treasurer.

"The Board (Steering Committee) voted to open a bank account for receiving funds (dues) and paying expenses.  The Treasurer (acting), Randolph Steinen, and the President/Secretary (acting), Janet Stone, are to be authorized signatories."

Jelle will pursue some funding from Wesleyan Alumni who are looking to sponsor geology related programs.

We will ask Mike Ziska to help us get set up as a 501 c (3).

Dinosaur State Park will serve as the site for the first annual meeting in the Spring that will include beer/wine and catered food.  Potential dates are Monday April 27th or Monday May 4th.  It was decided to invite 3 speakers, covering  different aspects of the Mesozoic Basin in Connecticut.  Peter LeTourneau agreed to talk about sedimentary stratigraphy including new interpretations of eolian strata. We will ask Nick McDonald to speak about Connecticut Valley fossils, and Tony Philpotts to focus his new research on basalt geochemistry. The 3 talks would be about 20 minutes each and might include a panel discussion format.

Finally it was decided that we will call the organization the Geological Society of Connecticut (GSC).  The committee will meet again after the holidays.  Janet will contact everyone regarding a date and time.  Meeting adjourned at 6:30 p.m. 

